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Two arrested for multiple vehicle burglaries

Seminole Co. — (July 26, 2017), On July 24 at approximately 4:15 a.m., Seminole County Sheriff's deputies responded to 2000
block of Sun Valley Circle, in unincorporated Winter Park, for a report of a vehicle burglary in progress. Upon arrival, deputies
spoke to a witness who indicated he saw a man and woman pulling on vehicle door handles. When he confronted them, the
suspects fled to a gray Jeep Cherokee.

The witness was able to provide the Jeep’s tag number. Deputies located it going eastbound on Howell Branch Road and
conducted a traffic stop. The female driver and male passenger matched the description of the suspects. The witness was
brought to the scene of the traffic stop and positively identified the two subjects he saw pulling on door handles.

During subsequent search of the vehicle, deputies recovered electronics and other valuables they were able to connect to
multiple vehicle burglaries in the area of Sun Valley Circle. The driver, 20 year-old Desire Negron of Casselberry and her
passenger 19 year-old James Edward Kirk of Apopka, were arrested and charged with Burglary, Grand Theft, possession of
personal ID of others, Larceny of a Credit Card and Criminal Mischief. Both were transported to the John E. Polk Correctional
Facility.

Motorists are reminded to always lock their vehicles, don't leave spare keys inside, and remove all valuables.

Arrestees:
James Edward Kirk (DOB 05/06/98), 1679 Altantis Dr. Apopka
Desire Alize Negron (DOB 03/11/97) 2633 Cedar Bay Pt. Apt. 102, Casselberry

PIO Bob Kealing (bkealing@seminolesheriff.org)
(407)665-6950
(407)473-4698

or
Mgr. Kim Cannaday (kcannady@seminolesheriff.org)
(407) 665-6978
(407) 402-3319
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